

Dear Jennifer Chivers,

## RE- 168 Highgate Road Bull and Last Development

A neighbour has brought my attention to the proposed development of two apartments and basement extension next to the Bull and Last public house.

I urge you to refuse permission for this proposal as it would cause serious disruption to the neighbourhood and have long-term negative effects on the quality of life for residents. Having lived in Camden for over 30 years I have seen the changes both good and bad in this marvelous borough. In recent years I have noticed with increasing alarm, how every corner and crevice is being bought up and built upon, leaving almost not 'breathing space' of any kind.

However desperate Camden is for money, do not sell this small but necessary empty space in order to gain short term financial gain.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Jehane Markham 56 Lady Somerset Road NW5 1TU